Village of Southern View Mike Patsche, President

Village Municipal Building • 3410 South 5th Street • Southern View, Illinois 62703 **P** 217-529-3352 • **F** 217-529-2062 • www.southernview.us



Southern View President and Board of Trustees Agenda for the Regular Monthly Meeting

Tuesday / October 26, 2021 / 6:00 p.m.

1) CALL TO ORDER:

Mike Patsche, Village President

2) ROLL CALL:

Greg Bourland, Trustee Nate Briggs, Trustee Robert Eskew, Trustee Bill Haines, Trustee Rebecca LaRussa, Trustee Jack Pierce, Trustee

3) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

Mike Patsche, Village President

4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Approve September 28, 2021 Regular Board Meeting Minutes

5) BILLS TO BE PAID:

Approval of the Bills to be paid, with checks issued 10/26/2021

6) APPROVE TREASURERS REPORT: Approve September 2021 Treasurer's Report

7) CITIZEN REQUESTS TO ADDRESS THE BOARD:

8) NEW BUSINESS DISCUSSION:

- a) Discuss and Approve Request from the Curve Inn to Play Live Music till 12:30 am on New Years Eve
- b) Discuss and Approve Renting of the Municipal Building for the month of November 2021
- c) Discuss and Approve a Bid for Repair of Leak at the Roof Vent on the **Municipal Building**
- d) Discussion of Slow Moving Vehicles within the Village of Southern View
- e) General Business Discussion

President's Comments-

9) EXECUTIVE SESSION:

10) ADJOURNMENT:

Any subject matter placed on the agenda, regardless of how the matter is stated on the agenda or where it is placed, may be acted upon by the President and Board of Trustees.

Posted: October 22, 2021 1:00 p.m.

Village of Southern View Mike Patsche, President

Village Municipal Building • 3410 South 5th Street • Southern View, Illinois 62703 **P** 217-529-3352 • **F** 217-529-2062 • www.southernview.us



Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of the Village of Southern View Board

CALL TO ORDER: The President and the Board of Trustees held the regular scheduled meeting on

> Tuesday, October 26, 2021 at the Southern View Municipal Building, 3410 South Fifth Street, Southern View, Illinois. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Patsche, followed by Roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following were present: **ROLL CALL:**

> Greg Bourland, Trustee of Building Permits Nate Briggs, Trustee of Economic Development

Robert Eskew, Trustee of Health & Safety

Bill Haines, Trustee of Parks

Jack Pierce, Trustee of Public Works

Also Present:

Lisa Cave, Village Treasurer & Clerk

Don Craven, Attorney

Absent:

Rebecca LaRussa, Trustee of Public Relations

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: President Patsche asked whether the Board had reviewed the September 28, 2021 Minutes and if they found need for any changes, corrections, or amendments. President Patsche said after hearing none, the September 28, 2021 minutes stand approved as submitted.

Motion to approve the September 28, 2021 Meeting Minutes as presented by:

Trustee Eskew and 2nd by Trustee Bourland

Upon roll call vote, all voted AYE

MOTION PASSES.

APPROVAL TO PAY BILLS: President Patsche asked whether the board had reviewed the October 26, 2021 Bills to be Paid, and whether there were any changes, corrections, or amendments. President Patsche asked for a motion to approve the bills as presented.

Motion to Approve the Bills to be Paid as presented by Trustee Bourland and

2nd by Trustee Eskew

Upon roll call vote, all voted AYE

MOTION PASSES.

APPROVAL OF THE TREASURER REPORTS: President Patsche asked whether the Board had reviewed the September 2021 Treasurer Report and if they found need for any changes, corrections, or amendments. President Patsche said hearing none, the September 2021 Treasurer Report stand approved as submitted.

Motion to approve the September 2021 Treasurer Report as presented by: Trustee Bourland and 2nd by Trustee Eskew Upon roll call vote, all voted AYE **MOTION PASSES.**

PUBLIC COMMENTS: Sandy Neuber, resident on South 6th Street addressed the board on parents blocking her and the neighbor SueEllen Frederick's driveway. This is an ongoing problem. Sandy brought three photos to show the board that the parents are still blocking her driveway. After many questions and further discussion the board does not have an answer on how to rectify this issue. President Patsche stated he, the Chief and others will meet to discuss how the board can address the school. There is not a good answer at this time

NEW BUSINESS DISCUSSION: President Patsche asked for discussion and approval on a request from Ami at the Curve Inn on allowing music until 12:30 am on New Years Eve. Trustee Bourland stated this is common for her to ask on New Years.

Motion to approve music until 12:30 am on New Years Eve subject to the discretion of the Southern View Police Chief by Trustee Bourland and 2nd by Trustee Pierce

Upon roll call vote, all voted AYE, except for Trustee Haines **MOTION PASSES.**

President Patsche asked for discussion on the municipal building rentals for the month of November. After discussion it was decided that no rentals in the month of November and will revisit at the November meeting on whether we will rent the hall in December.

President Patsche asked for discussion on the repair of the leak on the roof vent at the Municipal Building. The Village received two bids, one did not come inside to look at the damage, one did. After discussion the Board will meet at a special meeting to discuss the bids once the Trustees have a look. Trustee Eskew, Haines and Pierce will take a better look at the area to understand what all needs done and report back.

President Patsche asked for discussion on the idea of putting together an ordinance that allowed for slow moving vehicles in the Village on Village roads. They could only be used on Village streets and would not be allowed on the park paths. The vehicles would be considered just like a car would be, horn, lights, turning signals, etc. There is a lot of logistics that need to be thought through on this issue, President Patsche wants the board to think about it and we will come back to it at a later time.

President Patsche read the resignation letter from Dane DeWitt. Sergeant DeWitt resigned from the Village of Southern View Police Department effective on October 25, 2021. Dane will be missed by the Department and we wish him success in his future employment as a Sangamon County Deputy.

President Patsche read the resignation letter from Cody Bounds. Cody resigned from the Village of Southern View Public Works Department effective on October 22, 2021. Cody accepted a position with Waste Management. We wish him the best.

President Patsche read a resignation letter from Karen Patterson who sat on the Southern View Zoning Board. Karen is moving to a retirement community and is leaving the Village. We wish her well on her next chapter and we thank her for her time and commitment to the Village.

President Patsche read a letter from the Office of Secretary of State regarding the official 2020 Decennial Census numbers of the Village. The Village contains 1,596 inhabitants.

President Patsche reported that the Straight Street project is moving forward this week as work has started. Public Works has completed the winterization of the Park rest rooms.

Trustee Pierce had nothing to report.

Trustee Briggs had nothing to report.

Trustee Bourland had nothing to report.

Trustee Eskew stated November 18, 2021 will be the next neighborhood watch at 6:00 pm at the Village hall and the topic will be fire safety. Trustee Eskew would like a post card to all residents for notice of the meeting. Trustee Eskew will keep in contact with the owners on Carman to ensure they continue to keep the weeds cut around the home.

Trustee Haines reported the Parks are look good and we only lost one minnow in the pond. Thankfully with the geese gone, the pond has shown signs of good health that will help the fish grow. Trustee Haines would like to see kids fishing in the pond and be able to catch a catfish in a few years.

ADJOURNMENT: With no further business, President Patsche asked for a motion to close the meeting at 6:58pm. Motion was made by Trustee Eskew and 2nd by Trustee Bourland.

PREPARED BY: Lisa Cave, Clerk

DATE APPROVED: November 23, 2021